## REPORT LEGISLATIVE SERVICE COMMITTEE October 12, 1977

The Legislative Service Committee met on September 7 and 8, 1977 for the purpose of interviewing applicants for the position of Citizens' Aide. Twenty-six persons applied for the position and twenty-two of them were present for the interviews that were conducted. Following the interviews, members of the Service Committee nominated eight persons for further consideration and notified the remaining fourteen persons that they were no longer under consideration for the position of Citizens' Aide. The Service Committee instructed the director of the Legislative Service Bureau to contact all former employers and personal references listed on the resume's of the remaining applicants in regard to performance and character of the applicants and the Service Committee is presently reviewing the replies received from these people. The Service Committee will be meeting within the near future in order to make its final recommendations to the Legislative Council at the November meeting of the Council.

The Legislative Service Committee has received eight applications for the position of Executive Secretary of the Temporary State Land Preservation Policy Commission. The Service Committee will be reviewing the resume's of these persons and interviewing them within the near future. Final recommendations will be submitted to the Legislative Council.

The director of the Legislative Service Bureau, on behalf of the Legislative Service Bureau, Legislative Fiscal Bureau, and the Citizens' Aide will be submitting a proposed grievance procedure for employees of those three agencies. This will be reviewed by the Service Committee before submission to the Legislative Council. The staffs of these three agencies are presently reviewing the proposed procedures which are being developed to carry out the legislation passed by the 1977 session of the General Assembly.

Respectfully submitted,

William D. Palmer, Chairperson